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PRESS:

Akaku--Maui County Community Television, Inc.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(gavel). . . The Parks and Recreation Committee meeting will
now come to order. And today we have
present. . .Councilmember Robert Carroll, who's the Vice-Chair of the
Committee; Council Chair Pat Kawano; Councilmember Michael Molina.
Councilmember Charmaine Tavares is excused. We also have present with
us. . .in the audience, David Goode, Director of Public Works and Waste
Management; and today. . .filling in for Floyd Miyazono, we have Patrick Matsui
who's the Planning Development Chief for the Department of Parks and
Recreation. Also with us, from. . .Deputy Corp. Counsel, we have
Ed Kushi. . .we have Camille Sakamoto, who's our Committee Secretary; also
Committee Analyst, Jan Inouye Ogata; and a new face on the floor, we have
Gary Saldana who's our Legislative Analyst in training. And we also have
Charmaine Tavares with us. So thank you. Uh. . .since we have no public
testimony today, I will dispense with the ordinary procedures. No one has signed
up to testify at this point. There are some other members who I will acknowledge
later on when we get to those part, particular items.
. . . We have three items on our agenda today. And the first item which we'll go
right into is PR-1. . .which is the first item, and it's focusing on the revisions to the
proposed bill entitled a bill for an ordinance to amend Section 18.16.320 of the
Maui County Code. And this is relating to dedication of parks and playgrounds.

ITEM NO. 1: RELATING TO PARK DEDICATIONS, SECTION 18.16.320 OF THE
MAUI COUNTY CODE (C.C. No. 97-328)
CHAIR JOHNSON: And the purpose of these proposed revisions would be to, number
one, establish that a payment in lieu of a park dedication shall be equal to the
assessed valuation of the subdivided land; and number two, a revised Section 3
will provide that the new requirements shall apply to subdivisions approved after
the effective date of the ordinance. And since we have no public testimony on
this item, we do have with us .. .
. . . Ed Kushi. And I would just like, since this was. . .kept in Committee rather
than sent on to the full Council from last time, we did have a little bit of work to be
done on the language that was contained in some of the recommendations. And
we thought that we would rather err on the side of being safe. And so, Ed, would
you like to go through, just briefly, some of those recommendations and why they
were amended?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Madam Chair, specifically. . .1, I point out to Section 3 of the pro,
proposed bill. . .which is on the last page. . .1 don't know what the, what its
number is, but--
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Is everybody have . . .
MR. KUSHI: And, and it reads: the provisions contained in this ordinance amending
Section 18.16.320, Maui County Code, shall not apply to subdivisions which have
received final subdivision approval within 60 calendar days from the effective
date of this ordinance. Now. . .after I drafted that language. . .1, I sent memos
to. . .Department of Public Works, Mr. David Goode, as well as Ralph Nagamine
of the Land Use and Codes Division. They, in turn, after reviewing that language
proposed amendments to effectuate the timing. And I believe. . .in my memo to
you, Madam Chair, dated .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: July 13 th ? Is that the one you're referring to?
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Kushi located his copy.

MR. KUSHI: . . . June 8 th , I mean. . .June 21 st .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh.
MR. KUSHI: My memo to you dated June 21 st , this year. . .1 attached two exhibits,
Exhibits A and B.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, I see. All right. I have it.
On Exhibit B.. .just taking it from
MR. KUSHI:
Everybody can follow that.
the. . .uh. . .Department's position and suggestion, the revisions would be, would
read as follows--that the provisions contained in this ordinance amending
Section 16 .. .
. . . 18.16.320, Maui County Code, shall apply to all building permits filed or
subdivisions that have received preliminary subdivision approval after the
effective date of this ordinance. Now, I take it from the Department's standpoint,
this may be easier for them to administer. That's my understanding. So that
was. . .the main reason for you having this remain in Committee. Along with that,
as an aside . . .(laughter). . . the. . .the Department also requested that you, your
Committee consider revisions to the in-lieu payment formula. And. . .with
basically taking out some redundant mathematical calculations which in their
mind is really not needed. Um. . .so their last suggested language is contained in
a. . .my last letter to you . . .(laughter).. . I guess dated July 13 th .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh. Does everyone have that?
MR. KUSHI: Which is attached. . .has attached an Exhibit C as in cat. . .and it seems to
read and. . .1 mean, it, it, it's a clearer method, I guess of understanding this. . .if
3
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you were to under, try and understand it at all. May, maybe the Director can
. . .(laughter). . . can. . .tell you, you know, why the language is. But. . .again, the
whole intent, from my understanding of this Committee's. . .deliberations, is
to. . .assess an in-lieu fee at the full market value of the subdivided property.
Currently, you have a. . .you take an average of three values, and then you
discount it by 65 percent. Now, the way it reads, however, it reads the intent is
to. . .just take the assessed value of the property to be subdivided and multiply it
by. . .the square footage of the units that would have been dedicated.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . But it's not using the 45 percent.
MR. KUSHI: No. And as, as the Committee recalls, that I believe. . .you, you looked at
the other jurisdictions. . .City and County of Honolulu, Kauai, and Big Island. And
it's consistent with what their doing or what they have, have been doing for a long
time.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Do any of the Members have questions of Mr. Kushi?
?: Move to approve.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Basically, at this point, if there's. . .no further discussion, it's
the Chair's intent at this time to approve what we have, but still keep the item in
Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Because there are other areas which we will be addressing. This is
not, this is passing out the next, the next phase. So I would like to keep the
subject matter in Committee, keep that as a living. . .topic, and then pass this out.
So the. . .Chair would entertain a motion to recommend the passage of the
proposed bill as revised. . .the filing of this communication, but with retention of
the subject matter in Committee.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's been moved by Vice-Chair Carroll, and seconded by
Chair Kawano. Is there any further discussion on the item? Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, just for. . .clarification, what we are, what the
motion includes is. . .the language in Exhibit B regarding the. . .implementation
date or time-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --that he presented, and also the item in Exhibit C,
addressing the. . .the in lieu of payments. So these two, these two sections.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh, yes. And. . .on, on Exhibit C, I just wanted to make certain
because in Exhibit C it has the. . .if you look at C.1., it just says would have been
re. . .paid to the County a sum of money equal to the number of square feet
which would have been required by the preceding subsect. . .subsection,
multiplied by 45 percent of the average of the following values. Now, should the
45 percent be in there, Mr. Kushi?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No, that's the part. . .excuse me, that's the part that's
being deleted.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
MR. KUSHI: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: In, inside the brackets is the deletion.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Oh .. .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: You see where-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, I see what you're saying.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. I .. .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So the underlined part is what we're-CHAIR JOHNSON: All right, I-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --voting on.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --just wanted to make sure because I didn't catch the bracket on
the one side. All right. So that's fine. Are there any further questions? Michael?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. I guess maybe this question
should be directed to the Corp. Counsel. Just out of curiosity sake, does this
ordinance have an effect on. . .landowners who are sub, subdividing. . .for the
purposes of their children, subdividing the lots for kids? Are they subjected to
this ordinance. . .to contribute back to the County in some way?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Family subdivision.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Family subdivisions?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Corp. Counsel?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Councilman Molina, I believe family subdivisions are exempt. . .from
this. . .the park, park dedication requirements. But again, family subdivisions to
my knowledge are defined as three lots or less.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: So if you've got a big family, you may be .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
Yeah, Madam Chair, are these the only
two. . .changes in the ordinance that are gonna go forward, then, to the full
Council?
CHAIR JOHNSON: At this time, these are the only two changes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . That's your understanding also, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Uh-CHAIR JOHNSON: Because these were the items that were discussed in. . .1 know
what . . .(sigh).. . Councilmember Tavares is asking because we had the other
discussion. Now, the items that we passed on last time .. .
. . . the language, I, I think that's what you're referring to-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
6
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CHAIR JOHNSON: --Councilmember Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We passed the other things except these two on the
last go around--is that correct?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. Right. But what had ended up happening was these were
the only items that were revised since the last go around. So you are correct,
Councilmember Tavares, that. . .it was these things in addition to the minor
changes, the language-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --that had been made last time, which are part of the binder.
MR. KUSHI: . . . Madam Chair, for clarification, so the, the bill, proposed bill as
submitted back in. . .June, you know, which had some other changes . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: . . . including, for example. . .100 percent credit for privately owned parks
and-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. KUSHI: --all those issues will be, still be contained, correct?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. So all of those things we had passed on last time, but they
just did not go onto the full Council because these two unaddressed items had
really made. . .slight differences from what we had actually discussed in
Committee. So we thought we would rather err on the side of being more
conservative. I have received a request. . .for a private individual to testify on
this particular subject. But because we're in deliberation, Mr. Kushi, is it
appropriate at this time to allow any public testimony prior to the vote?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . No.
NOTE: Silence.

MR. KUSHI: . . . When did this request come-CHAIR JOHNSON: The request-MR. KUSHI: --come forward?
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CHAIR JOHNSON: --just came after the motion had been made and seconded.
But. . .between that time, the person just came into the room.
MR. KUSHI: Uh. . .1 would take the position that it's not. . .after you move and, and, and
deliberate on this matter. . .you can still open it to public testimony, but not when
you're deliberating . . .(inaudible due to interruption)-CHAIR JOHNSON: Under deliberation.
MR. KUSHI: --motion.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I would be happy to do that with Ms. Hemming, and then after we
take the vote, if it's. . .all right with the other Council Members, I would be happy
to allow her to testify with your permission. Is there any further discussion on the
item?
NOTE: Long silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . Yeah, I just wanna make really sure that. . .what
we're voting on is . . .
. . . the only thing we need to vote on.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Would, would you like to go through each one of the items?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, which, which was the. . .the ordinance that came
in? Is that. . .the one that's attached as-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh, Mr. Kushi, can you just briefly direct our Members to the proper
pages? I know it's been a couple, few weeks-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --since we had the last meeting. So I think it probably is good to
simply review what we are approving.
MR. KUSHI: Okay, Jan, correct me if I'm wrong, but. . .Members, in your binder,
towards the end of your item. . .there's a letter from myself to. . .to your Chair
dated June 6 . . .
. . . it says: attached, find the approved. . .above-entitled bill reflecting requested
revisions.
NOTE: Silence.
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MR. KUSHI: . . . And it contains seven pages.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Urn . . .
. . . which one is that date, July 13 th ?
MR. KUSHI: Uh-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh . . .
MR. KUSHI: --June, June 6.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's the June 6-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, the June one.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --transmittal.
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . And that's my understanding, Mr. Kushi. And then the only
deviation from that memorandum would be the two changes which we have just
outlined. So essentially what we're. . .voting on is the document contained for
June. . .in the June 6 th memorandum, which is what we had voted on, well,
actually we had approved last time. And the only drafting that was supposed to
have taken place was the effective date.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: But these other issues were raised in the meantime.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, so that, that was my question. After we vote on
this, if it passes, then do we need to vote on the entire bill that was submitted on,
attached to that June 6 memo to make sure that we've got everything included?
Because, you know, it starts on the first page where it's underlined, it
says: Council means the Maui County Council.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Kushi, would it be better to vote separately on both of those
issues? I know that we voted initially on the first one during our last meeting with
the caveat that only the effective date was to be addressed by you and redrafted.
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . If you, would you like a brief recess?
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MR. KUSHI: Please.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. . .brief recess . . .(gavel). . .

RECESS:

1:48 p.m.

RECONVENE:

1:50 p.m.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(gavel). . . Parks and Recreation meeting is reconvened. It's
been determined that we are going to entertain a withdrawal of the motion and
withdrawal of the second.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Madam Chair, I withdraw my motion.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: I'll withdraw.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So we have a withdrawal by Councilmember Carroll and a
withdrawal by Councilmember Kawano of the second. That being the
case. . .since we now have no motion on the floor at this time, I will permit public
testimony. So if Ms. Christina Hemming could please come forward? And state
your name for the record.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
MS. HEMMING: Good afternoon. My name is Christina Hemming. And I'm glad to see
Mr. Kawano back--I heard he wasn't feeling that well last week. Nice to have you
back. I'm so happy that you all are revising and looking at this. . .part about
parks, subdivisions, and developments. One of the reasons why I'm here today
is because when I witnessed Mr. Chubby Vicens of A&B. . .dedicating the
six-acre park behind Kuau Subdivision, I was alarmed because when I went over
to my friend's house there. . .the area was just like rudimentally, rudimentarily
fenced off in kind of like a regular fence, and it was just a dust bowl. And I
thought, my God, you know, what's, the County is taking on a burden by actually
having this park dedicated to the County with no irrigation, no planting--behind
the subdivision, so it's actually, people from the public would have to go up
through the subdivision. So I wanted to just point out a couple of things. And I
haven't had a lot of time to look at this, but one of my questions is. . .is 100
percent at prior to subdivision, at the. . .the assessment, is it gonna be more or
less than the 45 percent after final subdivision? Would the County be getting
more or less money? For me, it would be that the assessed value after the
subdivision would yield higher percentage of monetary funds or park dedicated
lands to the County. . .because as we all know, after improvements are done,
then the value of the land goes up. So I would like, I would like the Council to
deliberate on this. I strongly support the idea of having the irrigation system put
in, but I, I definitely support planting of the property with native plants and trees
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that are indigenous to the area. Because. . .you can have irrigation, but then to
get people to plant. . .the other part that's not in here that I really would like to
encourage the County to do in the Parks division is to decrease the amount of
herbicides and pesticides used in any parks, and especially on playgrounds. And
there are definitely beneficial in. . .beneficial plants that bring in beneficial insects
that will attack other insects. There's ways of doing grounds-keeping and
different low-growing plants that will help maintain maintenance at a low
level--which is really what the County parks need, are low-maintenance, easy to
maintain, not have to spray a lot, not have to expose the worker or the people
using the campground. And I definitely feel like. . .at the County park, if the
area's gonna be dedicated towards the County park, that it should be more
towards the front of the area. It should be. . .it shouldn't be the worst piece of
land. Like, let me give you. . .1 probably have one minute left. Kuau Beach place
or "Tavares Bay". . .our favorite, my favorite man, Mr. Kurt Magnus, architect, did
this little eight-acre swap with the County last year where they had six acres on
one TMK. ..did a subdivision, an internal CPR, made 3 two-acre lots. They gave
the County the two-acre. . .sewer. . .area right in front of the beach. It's just a
pile of weeds. They, they got their six acres. They got their SMA exemption for
a single-family house not part of the development, and they're working on their
14 th house now. So I feel like there's a lot of loopholes that the. . .people go
through. I don't wanna see families who are internally subdividing for their
children or cousins be subject to any kind of stiff penalties. But when it is a
subdivision with a developer. . .let's say more than six houses, then there should
be something that's set aside.
. . . Thank you for-CHAIR JOHNSON: Just-MS. HEMMING: --bringing this up.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --so you know, Christina, in my Committee, in this particular one, I
give ten minutes.
MS. HEMMING: Oh . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
MS. HEMMING: . . . well, I don't have to waste your time. But-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, you're not-MS. HEMMING: --I do wanna-CHAIR JOHNSON: --wasting our time.
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MS. HEMMING: Thank you. I do wanna recommend that. . .the County does take
advantage of this and. . .if the. . .if the developers want to put forward the funds
instead of allocating the land in the particular subdivision, is it like putting it
towards funds in a slush fund to buy other park land? I'm not really quite sure
how that goes, how they would do the money instead of park land kind of swap.
They could just pay the County in lieu of providing the property?
CHAIR JOHNSON: What, what's happened in a past action. . .Christina, just for your
information, we did pass out the amendment which gives the Parks Director the
authority now to make that choice of whether the land that's being offered or the
money is going to be more useful to the County. So that is now been
changed--where it is not the developer's choice, it is now the County's.
MS. HEMMING: "The County" being-CHAIR JOHNSON: So that has already-MS. HEMMING: --the Park Director?
CHAIR JOHNSON: The Park Director. And he will work in concert with Public Works
and other departments, if necessary, to make that determination. So that no
longer rests with the developer. It is with the County.
MS. HEMMING: Well, that's very wise, although I, I. . .because of my own experience
with one Director. . .1 would like it that if it is actually a highly valuable piece of
land or. . .an area that really needs a park, that it actually go to the County
Council for final vote and not rest upon any Planning Director or any Planning
Director for a park or anything. Because. . .1, I don't feel like always the Maui
County. . .Maui County's interests are really taken 100 percent to heart.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you-MS. HEMMING: Thank you very much.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --for your input. Are there any questions of Christina?
. . . Seeing none, thank you very much-MS. HEMMING: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --Christina.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
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CHAIR JOHNSON: At this point. . .just to clarify one of the issues, I think, Mr. Kushi,
one of the questions that the testifier had asked was in regard to. . .prior to
subdivision or at the time of subdivision--could you just clarify for the testifier, if
you can, the answer to her question?
NOTE: Very long silence.

MR. KUSHI: . . . One minute. Uh. . .I'm looking at Exhibit C, which the Committee has
reviewed.
NOTE: Silence.

MR. KUSHI: . . . And it, it reads .. .
NOTE: Long silence.

MR. KUSHI: . . . that the assessed valuation will be based on the certified real property
tax assessment in effect at the time of final sub. . .final subdivision approval.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And that was based on a recommendation, also,
from. . .Public Works Director.
MR. KUSHI: Correct.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. Thank you. Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Ms. Johnson, I believe that was the way it was done
before when it was the 45 percent. And we had a, a lengthy discussion
regarding the 45 percent discount or the 100 percent. And. . .the. . .1 feel, and I
think the Committee feels that the beneficial. . .uh. . .method is to go with the
100 percent. And. . .you know, we had this really convoluted formula to
determine what the value was. And the, the value of the land is
determined. . .the assessed valuation is based on zoning, not on. . .1 mean,
there's only "improved" and "unimproved". And at final subdivision, it's
unimproved. So. . .you know, it's a fair way to look at it, a much fairer way than
the way we're doing the. . .calculations before. So it would be a big plus for the
County to go to the 100 percent as described here. And just to address another
thing that Ms. Hemmings [sic] brought up, was about the position of the
park. . .that the whole park assessment ordinance in the Subdivision Chapter is
to provide parks for the neighborhood that the subdivision is gonna be. So it's
not a. . .totally public park, like you want access from all over the place. It's, it's a
little bit different--it's more of a neighborhood park is what this. . .this addresses.
And. . .the Kuau Bayview one, I don't know if somebody wants to address that
one, but that park in there is not. . .it's not totally park, it's a retention basin that's
gonna be used as a dual purpose of having some open space for kids to play in.
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And then there are some improvements that are supposed to be going in there.
So it's not either--that one is not a typical park either. So we have kinda. . .a
mixture of all different kinds of things. But this one addresses the pure park
dedication because someone is going to subdivide land.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I appreciate you clarifying that for the general public because this is
on Akaku, and I think that what happens is if people were not watching the last
meeting, which was not televised . . .(laughter)...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . they may not know completely what was discussed in the last
Committee meeting. So I do appreciate that. The Chair would entertain, at this
time, a motion which would incorporate.. .the language contained in the
proposed bill which was transmitted--and that's June 6, 2001--the proposed
language contained within that bill with the changes as amended today, as per
our discussion.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second-CHAIR JOHNSON: Then. . .moved by Councilmember Carroll. . .and seconded by
Councilmember Molina. Is there any further discussion or any further clarification
that we need to make?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: May . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: May I ask-CHAIR JOHNSON: --Councilmember...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --Mr. Kushi if that's-CHAIR JOHNSON: --Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --that form of the motion is. . .will address all of our
concerns regarding the bill?
MR. KUSHI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Thank you.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you. Is there any further discussion on this item?
. . . Seeing none-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I'm sorry, just a little note because we can't
discuss it after we vote, I'd like to thank Ed Kushi--and I'm sure you were going to
anyway--and David Goode and his Department for the input that resulted in a
much better. . .much better language for achieving what I, what it is that we
wanted to achieve in this Committee. So I wanna thank David and. . .Ed,
especially, for working on it.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I really appreciate that. And I'm sorry that Floyd could not be
here today--not to cast dispersions on . . .(laughter). . . you know, his
replacement, Mr. Matsui, but I know that they have all, in the Parks Department,
worked very hard with us to try to make. . .this a better bill and to try to address
the needs, not only of the community, but also of the development community as
well. So I thank you all. And now I will call for the vote. All those in
favor. . .please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Any "nays"?
. . . Seeing none, this has been passed unanimously. Thank you. It will go on to
the full Council for approval, and the subject matter will be kept in Committee.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers
Kawano,
Molina,
Vice-Chair Carroll, and Chair Johnson.

Tavares,

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: None.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed bill
and DEFER pending further discussion.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Great.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: The next item that we have on our agenda, I am going to
ask. . .with your indulgence, for a deferral until. . .Ms. Inouye, who is supposed to
be, who--this was Item Number 2, I believe--until she can arrive, she is supposed
to be here. . .probably in another half-hour, maybe a little bit before that, but I
would ask to just. . .postpone this and put that item at the end of the agenda.
And we would then be moving forward. . .the item number three. Are there any
objections?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objections.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: None.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. Fine.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

(RC, JJ, MM, PK, CT)

ACTION: APPROVE moving Item 13 up on the Committee's agenda.
CHAIR JOHNSON:
On. . .the next matter, we have with us . . .(laughter). . .
Mr. Lenny Klompus, Marsha Klompus, and Joe--and I'm sorry I forgot your last
name--but they are in the audience today.
ITEM NO. 13: BRICK WALKWAY ENTRANCE TO THE WAR MEMORIAL
STADIUM (C.C. No. 01-155)
CHAIR JOHNSON:
I would. . .like to let you know that this is simply. . .an
administrative. . .function, but it's a communication item. If you have questions
about it, I would really appreciate them. But this is a matter relating to the
Rivals.com Hula Bowl Maui, and it's to construct a brick wall at the entrance to
War Memorial Stadium to honor, honor military veterans. And this is Item
Number PR-13. So. . .if there are no objections, I would like to have
Mr. Klompus come forward and make a brief presentation. And please state your
name for the record.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Klompus approached the podium.

MR. KLOMPUS: . . . Lenny Klompus, and the CEO of the Hula Bowl Maui All-Star
Football Classic. Thank you. . .Madam Chair. . .aloha, Council Members. Good
afternoon, and we appreciate the opportunity to be here. Marsha Klompus, as
you mentioned, the Executive Director and President of the Hula Bowl;
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Joe Amdor, our Assistant Executive Director in charge of operations. We are
delighted to have the opportunity to share with this Committee the excitement
that we have about this project. And we wanna thank. . .the Chair, we wanna
thank Parks for their support in allowing this to go forward. We, as residents. . .of
Maui County, have made a commitment to make better athletic facilities, clearly,
throughout the County. And we at the Hula Bowl Maui, I think, have shown
that--that we wanna assist in the process. With that, ladies and gentlemen,
we've initiated the construction of what we think--and I know you agree--is a
much needed entrance to War Memorial Stadium. The fact is. . .there isn't an
entrance ...(laughter)...to War Memorial Stadium. So we have begun this
process. The plan, ladies and gentlemen, is to erect a structure prior to the 2002
Hula Bowl--which, by the way, will be February 2, 2002. And Jan has a. . .whole
form here that outlines the complete blueprint. We wanna thank the County for
their terrific support over the last five years. And I wanna thank--`cause he's,
since he's in the audience--Dave Goode. 'Cause five years ago, he was and
continues to be a great partner with the Hula Bowl and. . .out there with his
construction hat five years ago in helping the Stadium being put together. So,
David, mahalo to you and your committee and group. The Stadium has
continued to have upgrades. And what this will do, ladies and gentlemen, is to
enhance the overall first appearance to War Memorial Stadium. When you
come. . .years. . .for the past five years when we've had people come to the
Stadium from the mainland, they've looked at the Stadium, they've been
impressed with the real nice grass field, all the improvements that have gone on.
But candidly. . .they've asked the question: how do we get in, where do we go?
What this does is create that first appearance. And as you look around to the
other facilities in the, in, around the State--even dare I mention. . .Aloha Stadium,
if you look at that main entrance to Aloha Stadium you know to, the general
public cannot get in that entrance. That's strictly a pass gate. So what we're
gonna have, what Maui's gonna have is a complete new entrance. . .and a terrific
asset, we believe, to Maui County. The most important thing, ladies and
gentlemen, this is all gonna be done privately. We are doing this with. . .all
private money and no tax dollars. The idea of the entrance is enhanced and
complemented by an honor wall. The honor wall has two-fold. . .goals. One, it
allows us to honor the living Maui veterans. And I'd like to digress to say that
we've me with Bob Watanabe and his Veterans Council who improve, who
approved this absolutely unanimously.
. . . That was approximately three weeks ago in, in his committee. Number two,
or point 1A, if you will, it serves to also honor those who keep America great--be
it teachers, coaches, or anyone that we. . .people would like to honor--and
provide us the freedom, ladies and gentlemen, that we enjoy today. Number two,
it serves as a continued Stadium enhancement project--that permanent
recognition of donors--but this honor wall. . .if you look on Page 5 of the
document that Jan just handed out, and you can see the honor wall as it is
behind the entrance. . .this can continue around the entire Stadium. And while
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we haven't added up how many bricks that would be to go around
.(laughter)... the entire Stadium, we dare mention that this could go on for
years and years and years, and people could never stop giving.
NOTE: Silence.

MR. KLOMPUS: . . . With the facilities being utilized in the community, we're also
involved in bringing new events. It's not just the Hula Bowl. It's not just the UH
football game. It's not just the MIL projects. It's. . .what we're involved in now is
Maui sports development, in bringing new events to the County. This entrance
structure will continue the beautification of what's becoming known as a terrific
facility. If we can just walk you through the. . .on Page 1, the bottom of
the. . .that page, the time-line. . .is effective immediately, the public would be able
to purchase. . .and I'll ask Joe, if he will, just to pass this around, this honor
brick. . .which has three lines. The first line. . .be dedicated by; the next
line. . .who the donor is; and the third line, who the donor. . .would like to honor.
. . . We would like to have a groundbreaking ceremony as soon as the MIL
season is over--approximately the first week in December. And on January 28 th ,
which is the first day that Hula Bowl players and. . .NFL Pro Bowl players will be
arriving in Maui, we would have a dedication by Council Members. . .there and
the Mayor. Taking you to Page 2, we've worked with Floyd and Pat on this. I am
not. . .Madam Chair, with your permission, won't go through all the different
points about the entrance and the crossbars, et cetera. I will tell you that we did
meet with Fire Department and we raised it. . .the bar so fire trucks can get in
there. We did do that. Uh .. .
. . . these bricks, by the way, come from. . .Florida. Dan Marino's Foundation, by
the way, is using these same bricks as honoring. . .when they're doing some
honoring there at the stadium in, in Miami Dade County. As you look at the
picture again, ladies and gentlemen, it shows a structure beyond the wall that will
be enhanced by landscaping, by rock, Native Hawaiian plants. And we've
worked with Floyd and Pat in utilizing the current irrigation system to make sure
that those plants will continue to live 24-7-365.
. . . We've looked at different bricks--as you just saw it briefly. We've scratched
it, we've tried to put graffiti on it. We've tried everything. It's gonna stand up. It's
gonna stand up. But most importantly--and I know you'll ask this question--it is
guaranteed by the company. And should there be any mishaps--because we
know it's an open facility--they will replace it. The financial aspect. . .we have
budgeted $125 per brick--a donation by individuals or companies, corporations,
anyone who would like to do it. We've done a breakdown for you: $5.21 goes to
general excise tax; $5 will be donated to the Maui County Veterans Council,
which they are very much appreciative of. . .of. . .of that money; $5 would be
donated to the Mayor's High Tech Park, which we know is close to everyone's
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heart; $55 will cover the cost of the brick. . .the three-line laser engraving, and
shipping here to Maui; and $54.79 will cover the construction costs. This will be
in a private bank account. Any monies left over will be used to continue to
enhance War Memorial Stadium. So the monies will only go to the company
that's, that's putting the bricks together and to the construction thereof. At the
conclusion of the first installation, which we say is January 28, we. . .and get us,
we'll get through the Hula Bowl February 2 with your permission . . .(laughter). . .
give or take a couple of weeks after that, we will provide a financial report to this
Committee of where, how much money came in, where the money went, and a
complete audited CPA report.
. . . We are prepared to begin, as we say, today. We have a draft of a news
release. I will say also that Pat Saka at The Maui News is very supportive. On
Page 4 we've done a little bit of a draft of an ad that will appear in The Maui
News. And we're gonna work with, with him in getting the word out. A
tremendous opportunity for people to honor those. . .folks that were in wars or
conflicts or we say that help keep the. . .keep America the way it is and how
we're so proud of that. And. . .we would, as I say, we're gonna start that
immediately. It's a. . .it could be a birthday gift, it could be an honor. And as
we're getting into the Fall, it could be also a great Christmas gift. We're happy to
answer any questions that this Committee may have. But. . .the most important
thing is we're looking to beautify, continue to enhance the Stadium and. . .bring
more events to Maui County. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. . .Lenny. Are there any questions by any of the
Members? Michael?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you for being here,
Mr. Klompus. I wanted to know, you mentioned in Miami, I guess. . .are, are you
talking about the pro players stadium where they have something like this at the
stadium or is it any, any other facilities that have something like this that you're
proposing today that we can look at as a model?
MR. KLOMPUS: Councilman Molina, there's a number of facilities--I don't. . .have 'em
right here, right now--that. . .that do have these particular bricks. And I will tell
you that we went through a number of companies to try to find the best one. We
do know and we're impressed by the fact that Dan Marino's foundation has used
these bricks. . .as he has dedicated and tried to raise money for his son who you
know is autistic and created a. . .was it a walk or a wall?
MR. AMDOR, FROM THE AUDIENCE: Walk.
MR. KLOMPUS: He's actually done a walk with this there. But we're happy to provide
to this Committee any additional models for your. . .for your information.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And. . .one, one more question-MR. KLOMPUS: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --Chair. As far as who will be doing the labor on this,
have you. . initiated any talks with. . .prospective, I guess. . .what do you call
those people who do. . .masons . . .(laughter). . .
MR. KLOMPUS: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: . . .(inaudible due to interruption)-MR. KLOMPUS: No, that's a great question. That's a great question. We are working
with Pat and Floyd. And they have final signoff on who the construction
company, masons if you will-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right.
MR. KLOMPUS: --are going to do it. But we have talked to a lot of them. We, that's
how we, frankly, budgeted it. 'Cause we've been able to keep it within that
number. And we, we hope that it'll even come a little lower. We. . .will use
somebody on Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. KLOMPUS: It will be a Maui company.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: That's good to know.
MR. KLOMPUS: We wish we could buy the bricks in Maui, but nobody makes these
bricks the way we'd like to have it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
MR. KLOMPUS: Thank you, Councilman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I have a couple of questions and comments.
And I'm. . .I'm glad this is televised because I think we might need some public
input on some of this. One of 'em is that. . .just a note that the Stadium actually
has a name. It's named after someone. And. . .it's Yamamoto, isn't it?
. . . Yamamoto Stadium. And so now we're gonna go back to War Memorial
Stadium, which I have to tell you personally that I have hated that name ever
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since it was named. And I was hoping that through this maybe will be the
impetus to change the name of that whole complex to Veterans Memorial
Complex. . .rather than a "war". I think we should be honoring the people who
served in the war, not the war itself. So that would be my plea to the community
who might be listening to maybe. . .that would get started. The other question I
had was the. . .will that "Home of the Hula Bowl" be a permanent. . .byline on
that. . .you know, over on the archway. . .where it says War Memorial Football
Stadium, Home of the Hula Bowl Maui?
MR. KLOMPUS: Well, we would like it to be. But, candidly, that, that. . .that wording,
that particular structure, which is Plexiglas--Joe, if I'm correct--that actually can
come off so when there's a UH game, we can put UH up there; when it's MIL, we
can put something there.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MR. KLOMPUS: And we hope to bring other events. So that particular--it's a great
question--those, those particular, that particular wording and also anything that
decides to go down the side. . .and I think your idea happens to be terrific, I
congratulate you for the thought of the Stadium. . .it can be changed.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, I'm much more comfortable with that because
long before the Hula Bowl came here that, that Stadium is near and dear-MR. KLOMPUS: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --to many hearts . . .(laughter). . .
MR. KLOMPUS: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . in our community from the time that it was built.
The other question I had which-MR. KLOMPUS: Just trying to sell football tickets, Councilmember.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . was regarding the breakdown of your finances.
And I. . .am not, I can tell you right now, in favor of $5 being donated to the High
Tech Park. . .because the High Tech Park, I don't think, has anything to do with
our recreation complex here. And if you're gonna donate anything, it should go
to a park assessment fund so we can build other parks. But to use monies from
this--I mean, it's a great idea, but I just don't think it's appropriate in this
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particular setting. The High Tech Park is completely different from a. . .a
recreational or athletic complex. And. . .so, you know, that part of it, I, I
would. . .not be in favor of. But I think the rest of your idea of how to raise the
money for these, for this project and the. . .the design, I mean we sorely need
something. . .and that's been, you know, kind of a sore point where we try to
make recreational facilities not institutional looking. And that whole Memorial
Complex is rather institutional looking. And trying to make it more beautiful and
aesthetically pleasing has always been, I think, on people's minds. And I really
appreciate the work you've done on trying to come up with some design that
really enhances that Stadium. 'Cause all you got is chainlink fence and
asphalt. . .and it's not very inviting at all. The pay-per-bricks type of. . .idea that
you have, I think, is. . .is a good one. The Arts and Cultural Center courtyard is,
is paved with these kinds of bricks that have inscriptions. And one of their
walls. . .if Mike wants to go down and look the next time he goes to the Center
. . .(laughter). . . uh, the walls do have this type of pay-per-brick where people
purchase bricks to help raise monies. I think it's a great idea. And. . .the fact
that you're opening it up or would. . .be available to the current. . .you know, the
living heroes in our society or in our community, I think is a great idea and meets
with what the Parks Director was telling us. . .earlier when he was talking about,
you know, honoring people who have done so much for the community and for
the. . .the youngsters, in particular, in our community. I think this is a. . .a great
way to honor those folks.
MR. KLOMPUS: . . . Thank you. Thank you, Councilwoman. Uh. . .let me, if I may-CHAIR JOHNSON: Please.
MR. KLOMPUS: --Madam Chair, just two points on that. . .as. . .as far as the additional,
that additional $5, that came out of meetings that we had with. . .Mayor as we
developed this project. And I think that's, as we put this together, we're happy to
be. . .supportive of what he's doing with the High Tech Park. That was
something that came out of it. But I think that from where. . .where we sit raising
the money, if this Committee decides they wanna vote and put $5 to another
project--and we're very big in bringing the events here--if you wanna take it, if this
Committee designates to put that $5 somewhere else, that's your decision.
We're raising the money.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I know, I know the Mayor--Madam Chair--I know the
Mayor is pushing his High Tech Park all the time. And we certain, as a Council
have . . .(end of tape, start 1E3). . . regarding the High Tech Park and trying to get
more technology. . .based businesses here. And we certainly support it. I, you
know, my feeling is just is not appropriate at this setting to fund something and it,
that's-MR. KLOMPUS: Yes, ma'am.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --you know, unrelated.
MR. KLOMPUS: And we're very open to that. The other point I wanna make
mention--and I'm so delighted that you did mention it--is that there's a wonderful
wall being built at Baldwin gym that honors those who unfortunately have passed
away. Your point is so well taken, and we've talked about it internally--this is all
about those people who can enjoy their names up there while they're still here
today. And Marsha mentions it all the time--why, why do something after you're
gone, let's do it today. And. . .so thank you for mentioning it.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Great. Are there any other questions? Pat?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:
Madam Chairman, I feel the same way
as. . .Councilwoman Charmaine. . .as far as the wording of the. . .sign goes--the
Hula Bowl. . .1 would never vote for that part of it, the "Home of the Hula Bowl" or
whatever. But I, I think the design as far as having the new looks will. . .that will
help, and it is a nice design. But don't the Hula Bowl have, what, one more year,
Pat? What, what is the life of the Hula Bowl?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh. . .Patrick?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Ask him . ..(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: He could answer that.
MR. MATSUI: Yeah, maybe. . .Ed can answer that question. I'm not familiar with that.
MR. KUSHI: My understanding is that--and Mr. Klompus correct me, correct me if I'm
wrong . . .(laughter)... but it expires in. . .January of next year, 2002.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: . . . And don't they have to come-MR. KUSHI: So, so one-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --back for-MR. KUSHI: --one more game. . .in essence.
MR. KLOMPUS: Correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So you have to come back again for a new contract
with the County?
MR. KUSHI: Uh. . .1 think that's in the workings right now.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Yeah. Well, the, they, they, that's a. . .that's
my. . .biggest thing. . .as far as that go. War Memorial Stadium. . .1 have no, no
objection with that, but I like Charmaine idea. . .veterans, as far as that goes, too.
But I don't like that bottom part of the sign. But I like the looks and I like the way
they raising the money. And I'd be happy to help on that part, Madam Chairman,
but. . .not "Home of the Hula Bowl". I don't believe that. . .that the next time it
comes around, I think we gonna have a fight on the floor on this. So I, I think we
should, we should be careful as far as naming it that. . .a permanent name like
that. But what he says, they can be removed and stuff like that, maybe that's a
different picture, too. But. . .until I see that. . .1 cannot vote for this. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Can you explain a little bit, Lenny, about. . .the, the little Plexiglas
sheet that would be removable?
MR. KLOMPUS: The. . .the top and the sides are. . .made of a particular. . .fabric or
glass. . .Plexiglas, if you will, that can be removed for. . .after a particular, an
event. So. . .that's up to, you know, and it could be blank if, if need be. Or it can
just say entrance.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, so it's my understanding, Chairman Kawano, that the "Home
of the Hula Bowl Maui" would not be a permanent part of the sign. It would be at
the time when the Hula Bowl's occurring. So it'd be a portable element that if it's
MIL or if it just says entrance or whatever or it would just be blank.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Well, let. . .it, that's the part, the wording part, I think,
Madam Chairman, we need to work on better wording as far as that goes, the
Stadium goes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: But as far as these people putting it together, what they
planned, I, I like the idea. And as I said, I can support it-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --however, the wording and all of that, I think we need
to be careful.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, they'll, they'll basically--at best I understand--they'll basically
be working this out, too, with the Parks Department. So if that's the desire, you
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know, they will certainly take these things into consideration because basically
what we're doing today. . .we're, we're not approving or disapproving of it. It's
my intent that what we're gonna do is receive this because it's an Administrative
function, it's a communication item, it's not gonna be voted up or down. It's just
simply that the Chair felt it would be helpful to gather community input while this
was taking place, and to also address some of the concerns that any of the
Council Members had rather than just doing something and not having it be
pleasing to the individuals . . .(laughter). . . who would be passing through that
entrance.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you for that, but I just need to put out my feeling
as far as how I feel about that . . .(inaudible due to interruption)-CHAIR JOHNSON: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And I really appreciate that, Chairman Kawano. Is there
anything. . .further, Councilmember Carroll?
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Mr. Klompus, did you have anything further?
MR. KLOMPUS: I wanna thank this Committee, and I wanna especially thank. . .Parks.
They've been terrific in helping us develop this over the last couple of months.
And just wanna reiterate, Madam Chair, that anything that we're doing
has. . .continue to be signed off on by Floyd and Pat and everybody else on
Parks. We're not taking a step unless they know about it.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh. . .1, I really appreciate it. And I. . just on my behalf, and
I'm. . .sorry again that Floyd was not here. . .and I do thank the Mayor, but
especially I thank you for coming forward with the vision and the idea for doing
something to beautify the area without adding more burden onto the
. . .(laughter). . . Parks Department and the taxpayers of Maui County.
Because. . .1 think that so many times it's really very difficult when people come
before the Council and a lot of other things that we've had. And. . .it's always
that they're coming with their arms outstretched, asking for money. And we don't
always have enough to go around, so I think this is a perfect illustration of the
ability for private sector to partner with government and really deliver a product
that is gonna be something that's gonna enhance our facilities, as well as have it
be something that is not done at the expense of taxpayer dollars.
MR. KLOMPUS: It's our pleasure to serve.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: So I really appreciate it. And it is the Chair's intent--and I do not
know, Mr. Kushi, do I need to make a formal motion on this to file the item, or
should I just simply do it without any objections?
NOTE: Silence.

MR. KUSHI: . . . Well, Madam Chair, how, how did this item come to your Committee in
the first place? Was it-CHAIR JOHNSON: The item actually was put in my Committee by a transmittal letter
that I sent-MR. KUSHI: From the Council?
CHAIR JOHNSON: It was sent from my office . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, it was a County Communication.
MR. KUSHI: Oh-CHAIR JOHNSON: It was just a County Communication item.
MR. KUSHI: File it.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We can file it.
MR. KUSHI: File it.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We can file with "no objections".
CHAIR JOHNSON: So all right. It, then it's the Chair's recommendation to just simply
file the County Communication.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So moved.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No objections?
. . . All right-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objections.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --thank you. Thank you very much. And. . .it will be passed on for
filing.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
ACTION:

(RC, JJ, MM, PK, CT)

Recommending FILING of communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON: And the last item, which was really the second item, I see
Ms. Inouye is now in the audience. . .our final item of the day on the agenda is in
regard to the Napili Villas item.

ITEM NO. 12: PROPOSED RESOLUTION APPROVING THE WAIVER OF
CERTAIN PARK REQUIREMENTS FOR A PRIVATELY OWNED
PARK (NAPILI VILLAS PROJECT) (C.C. No. 01-192)
CHAIR JOHNSON: And this is PR-12. And the final item is entitled approving the
waiver of certain park requirements for a privately owned park, pursuant to
Section 18.16.320 of Maui County Code. And the purpose of the proposed
resolution is to waive the requirement to provide comfort stations for the Napili
Villas privately owned and maintained park. And at this time, is there any public
testimony on the item. . .that we'd like to be given? Uh, Ms. Inouye will come
forward and also Gwen Hiraga if there are any questions. But. . .1 have invited
the Director of Parks and Recreation. And obviously, you know, he is not here
today, but. . .Pat Matsui's here in place of Floyd Miyazono. And then we also
have present David Goode from Public Works and Waste Management. . .and
Kathy Inouye and Gwen Hiraga of Munekiyo and Hiraga. So. . .at this time,
Mr. Goode or Patrick Matsui, would you like to give an overview of this matter at
this point in time?
NOTE: Silence.

MR. MATSUI:
. . . Uh. . .Napili Villas, in order to meet the park dedication
requirement. . .they're. . .proposing to meet it in two ways. One is to dedicate a
privately owned, privately maintained park that's about 1.4 acres. . .to the
County. . .for public use. And for the second phase, they're proposing to
dedicate money . . .(inaudible). . . money. And I think that amount is about
$140,000.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, Mr. Goode, do you have any comment . . .
MR. GOODE, FROM THE AUDIENCE: No.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . at this time? He has no comment. Uh, if you would not mind,
then, Kathleen or Gwen, if you could please come forward and just give a little
background as to why this request is being made, I'd really appreciate it. And
just state your name for the record.
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MS. INOUYE: . . . Good afternoon, my name is Kathy Inouye with Napili Villas, LLC.
And the reason for the request is, I believe it's. . .there is a condition
or. . .on. . .on. . .this . . .(inaudible). . . that requires private restrooms in the
park. . .the park is just 1.4 acres. It's just a passive park that's within the
community. And it'll be opened to the public, but it's just intended, it's not
intended for long stays. It's, it's intended just for a stop-by area or resting area,
that sort of thing. So we're asking for release of the requirement for the private
restrooms. The, the other reason for requesting. . .this waiver is that the new
Napili Park is just up the street. And so most of the public will be using that for
longer stays.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Do the Council Members have any questions in this regard? I
know there was just a handout given. From my perspective, Kathy, I think
that. . .having seen this project from the beginning and now to what it is at
presently, I'm really very pleased with what you've done. And I think for the
general public and also the other Members, if they're not familiar with what you
have done to actually improve the drainage in Napili Bay, a large part of the
original investment. . .that really will benefit the community is the
large. . .detention basin which is on the mauka side of Honoapiilani Highway. A
great deal of controversy had erupted in the first. . .development and the
developer who had gone in and. . .not made that particular improvement. But for
the general public, this will be a huge benefit to those people who use Napili Bay
because it will keep a tremendous amount of sediment, runoff, all sorts
of. . .products, including pesticides or any runoff from the cane fields or the
pineapple fields above from getting into that Bay. And that was one of the
reasons why the park--my understanding--was made into a basic pocket park, if
you will, or a neighborhood park. And since the majority of people that are using
that small park will be local residents. . .1 believe it is certainly appropriate to
permit the applicant not to include that particular element in this park. At least
that's my feeling. Is that my, you know, is, am I portraying things properly,
Kathy?
MS. INOUYE: That's correct. And we, yeah, at this point I think it would be appropriate
for me to give credit, also, to Maui Land and Pine because it's, it's really been a
partnership with Maui Land and Pine and Kahana Sunset as well. But Maui Land
and Pine. . .through the National Conservation. . .Resource Services, I believe
it's called, NCRS. . .has been able to help us in. . .offsetting some of that cost in
the off-site basin. So that's been really nice. And I'd also like to report that we
just got our final construction cost in for the first 100 units. And we found a way
to include bike racks. So they'll be bike racks in every phase in a semi-enclosed
area to protect it from some of the weathering.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's wonderful. Are there any questions? Charmaine?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. . .can. . .1 don't see it on your map, but where is
the. . .the parking? I understand that you agreed to put the park, parking in.
MS. INOUYE: Right. It's right in front of the park. So as you come in that secondary
entrance, it'll be right in front of the park.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. INOUYE: And I think the ordinance required, was it two stalls? We have, we've
dedicated four stalls for public use.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MS. INOUYE: One of which is handicapped.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, great.
MS. INOUYE: And there's several other guest stalls in that area, too. We've put all the
guest stalls together. So in case someone wanted to have. . .a gathering there,
there's more than ample public parking.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
. . . Okay. So it's, it's those stalls that are. . .you know, on our little map here, it
would be the, toward the bottom part of the park?
MS. INOUYE: Do you see where that clearing is? There's a lot of, there's a lot of dark
green. . .trees, but there's a clearing right there?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes.
MS. INOUYE: That's where the parking would be.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MS. INOUYE: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
MS. INOUYE: --right in front of that.
NOTE: Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . Okay.
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MS. INOUYE: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Great. Are there any other questions?
. . . Seeing none, if you have anything further--would you like to add anything
further, Gwen?
. . . All right. Thank you.
MS. INOUYE: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Kathy. It's the Chair's intent, then, to
recommend. . .that. . .this. . .exemption be passed. And so I would recommend
the passage of the proposed resolution and the filing of the communication.
COUNCILMEMBER
CARROLL,
COUNCILMEMBER
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So moved.

KAWANO,

and

CHAIR JOHNSON: It's been moved by Councilmember Carroll, and seconded by
Councilmember Molina. Is there any further discussion on the item?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Seeing none, all those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye . . .(gavel). . . Oops, oh, I didn't mean to do that .. .
ALL: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . I, I was just gonna .. .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Opposed?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed?
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . . vote, you know, and ask for a. . .measure, if there
are no "ayes", whether--no "noes" at all, so I will go ahead. And at this point, if
there's, are there any announcements?
. . . No announcements-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Did you call for the "no" votes?
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, I will call for the "no" votes. Are there "no" votes?
ALL: . .(laughter). .
CHAIR JOHNSON: There's no "no" votes . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Double negative.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers
Kawano,
Molina,
Vice-Chair Carroll, and Chair Johnson.

Tavares,

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: None.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution and FILING of
communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . And I was really moving very quickly to adjourn this meeting.
Would you say that it was in a hurry . .(laughter). . .
ALL: . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . If there are no further. . .items to be discussed. . .1 just would
like to thank each one of the Council Members and the participants in this
Committee for a very good meeting. And I think it was a very productive
meeting, really appreciate it. And I will adjourn this meeting. Thank you
.(gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 2:37 p.m.
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